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Measure Description: 
Provides that person may not engage in business as pharmaceutical representative without obtaining license 
from Director of Department of Consumer and Business Services. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Department of Consumer and Business Services (DCBS) 
 
Summary of Expenditure Impact: 

2021-23 Biennium 2023-25 Biennium
Other Funds 698,944 420,790
Total Funds $698,944 $420,790
Positions 2 2
FTE 2.00 2.00  
 
Analysis: This measure establishes a regulatory program for pharmaceutical representatives and requires 
representatives to obtain a license from the Department of Consumer and Business Services (DCBS) if they 
engage in certain activities with a health care provider for compensation. The bill defines “Health Care Provider” 
(HCP) and “compensation” for purposes of the bill.   
 
The measure requires a pharmaceutical representative to obtain a license from DCBS if they engage in business in 
Oregon more than 15 days each calendar year.  In addition, the bill requires a pharmaceutical representative to 
complete a professional education course and complete at least five hours of continuing education each year in 
accordance with requirements DCBS sets by rule. 

 
The measure directs DCBS to set application and renewal fees by administrative rule. The bill caps the application 
fee at $750.  
 
DCBS will need to adopt rules to establish qualifications for licensure and other requirements for a 
pharmaceutical sale representative.   
 
DCBS would need One Information Systems Specialist 6 (1.00 FTE) to manage, develop reports, training, and 
troubleshoot the IT environment. One Office Specialist 2 (1.00 FTE) to process new applications and annual 
renewals, coordinate continuing education courses, customer service, and assist pharmaceutical representatives 
with annual report submissions. 
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